The UNCROC process

What is the reporting process? 

Every state that ratifies UNCROC must report on how it is fulfilling its human rights obligations. The report is to an elected group of independent experts called the Committee on the Rights of the Child. Countries must report two years after they ratify the Convention. After that, progress reports are made every five years. 
The Committee receives Government, NGO and other reports, and uses these to prepare a List of Issues for the Government. The Government is required to provide a written response to the List of Issues before a delegation attends the examination, where representatives are interviewed in person by the Committee.

The Committee considers all the evidence it has received and drafts concluding observations on the country it has examined. These set out the Committee's assessment of progress in implementing the Convention in that country, and areas of concern. 
The Government is not expected to formally respond to the concluding observations, but should address the issues raised by the Committee and recommendations it makes in its next periodic report to the Committee. 

It should be noted that this process can take several years.

Where is New Zealand currently in this process?

New Zealand has completed the reporting process for the combined third and fourth periodic report. The Government submitted its report in to the Committee in 2008 and responded to a List of Issues raised from this report in November 2010.

The examination took place in Geneva on 19 January 2011. The Committee released its concluding observations on 4 February 2011.
Can NGOs provide reports to the Committee too?

Non-government organisations (NGOs) including national charities, and international bodies such as UNICEF, are also encouraged to submit reports and provide information to the Committee about the implementation of the Convention in a particular country. UNCROC is the only international human rights treaty that expressly gives NGOs a role in monitoring its implementation. The Committee prefers NGOs to work together and submit co-ordinated reports, often called shadow reports. 
In September 2010, Action for Children and Youth Aotearoa formally launched Children and Youth Aotearoa 2010, the New Zealand NGO Alternative Periodic Report to the United Nations Committee on the Rights of the Child.
Save the Children produced a report Hear our Voices for the Committee in November 2010.

What does the Government think about shadow and research reports from NGOs?

Government welcomes shadow reports to the United Nations. Shadow reports suggest ways the New Zealand Government can make more rapid progress implementing UNCROC for the benefit of New Zealand’s children. This is a normal part of this process and provides useful information for the Government as well as the United Nations.

